FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the

following information from Social Care Operational Finance. Please may you provide me with the following information?
a) With regards to calculating a person's contribution to their care what formula was used to work out the "guaranteed, minimum income"?

The minimum income guarantee (MIG) is set by central government.  Information regarding the MIG rate can be found on the link below:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/social-care-charging-for-local-authorities-2022-to-2023/social-care-charging-for-care-and-support-local-authority-circular-lacdhsc20231
The rate used by Leicester City Council is currently higher and allows for people to retain more of their income than the amount that is required by government legislation.

b) For how long has the amount remained. at £156.94?

As the minimum income guarantee (MIG) set by Leicester City Council, is currently higher than that set by government legislation; Leicester City Council has not changed local rates since 2017.
c) What are the reasons why this amount has not been adjusted every year to

reflect inflation/cost of living rises?

Leicester City Council will increase the minimum income guarantee (MIG) in April 2023, as central governments minimum income guarantee (MIG) rates exceed those currently set locally.     

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
